AMHERST COUNTY PARKS, RECREATION AND CULTURAL DEVELOPMENT **BOARD MEETING** December 14, 2015

The Amherst County Parks, Recreation and Cultural Development Board held its monthly meeting on December 14, at 6:30PM.

The following members were present: Chairman Roni Tuggle, John Mann, and JoJo Allcock, and Heather Follett. Also in attendance was Christy Kreuziger and Sara Lu Christian.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Roni Tuggle.

A motion was made by John to approve the agenda as presented. JoJo seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

John made a motion to approve the November meeting minutes. JoJo seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Kristi Kruesiger was present at this meeting Sara Lu's request. She has is scheduled for an interview with the Board of Supervisors at their 12/15/15 meeting.

Chairperson Roni, presented Heather Follett with a plaque of appreciation for her years of dedicated service on the Recreation Board.

Sara Lu presented the administrator's report. The Board reviewed the revenue report, along with monthly senior center reports, the activities and sports reports, and the Coolwell and Monroe Community Center calendars.

Sara Lu informed the Recreation Board that the "Holiday Bingo" took place at Monroe earlier in the day. It was very well received by those in attendance.

The Board reviewed the final 2015 night fishing sales and theme park ticket sales reports.

Sara Lu reported that construction is nearly completed on Riveredge Park trail extension.

The next meeting of the ACPRCD Board will take place on Monday, January 11th, 2016 at the Monroe Community Center at 6:30PM.

There being no further business, Roni made a motion to adjourn the meeting. JoJo seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

1-11-16 Date

Chairman Ollsock